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Maryland Medicaid Advisory Committee

April 28, 2011
Call to Order and Approval of Minutes

Mr. Kevin Lindamood, Chair, called to order the meeting of the Maryland Medicaid Advisory Committee (MMAC) at 1:10 p.m.  Committee members approved the minutes from the March 28, 2011 meeting as written. Mr. Floyd Hartley attended the meeting via teleconference.  Ms. Leah Hinson attended the meeting for Ms. Rosemary Malone, Mr. Herb Cromwell attended for Ms. Lori Doyle and Ms. Linda Forsyth attended for Senator Delores Kelley.
Budget Update 
Ms. Audrey Parham-Stewart gave the Committee an overview of the Joint Chairman’s Report on the State Operating Budget (HB 70) and the State Capital Budget (HB 71) and related recommendations (See attached handout. Note: These are not final budget numbers).  This is what the legislature approved on top of cuts that were already built into the budget.  In addition, we already have a 1% cut in physician’s rates and almost all of the long term care services.
In the budget amendments the Department has been directed to convene a workgroup to examine the financing and cost drivers of the Medicaid program as well as ways to reduce expenditures and expenditure growth.  The workgroup must submit a report to the budget committees by December 15, 2011.  Winifred Booker, D.D.S. has volunteered to be the Medicaid Advisory Committee representative on that workgroup.

Legislative Report

Mr. Chris Coats, Health Policy Analyst, gave the Committee a wrap up on legislative activities affecting the Department during this legislative session (see attached chart). 

Patient-Centered Medical Home Program
Mr. Ben Steffen, Acting Executive Director, Maryland Health Care Commission gave the Committee an overview of Patient-Centered Medical Program and advanced primary care initiative (see attached handout).  
Exchange Legislation

Ms. Nicole Dempsey Stallings, Sr. Policy Advisor to the Secretary, gave the Committee an overview of the Maryland Health Benefit Exchange Act of 2011 (see attached handout).
Departmental Report

Mr. Chuck Milligan, Deputy Secretary, Health Care Financing gave the Committee an overview of important Departmental issues:

1. Mr. Milligan attended a meeting hosted by the Bi-Partisan Policy Center to discuss Congress’ thoughts regarding Medicaid Reform.  The group discussed states flexibility and where there should be some federal requirements.  Governor O’Malley is actively involved in that process because of his role as the head of the Democratic Governor’s Association.

2. Maryland Health Benefit Exchange – The applications for people that were interested in becoming board members were received and due yesterday.  The interview process will occur in early May.  Recommendations for who should receive those board appointments will come out of that interview process.  Secretary Sharfstein is leading that interview panel.  A slate of recommended appointments will go up to the Governor’s office and appointments will be made by the Governor and Secretary Hitchcock who oversees appointments.  The goal is to have all appointments made by the end of May and the first meeting held in early June.  
3. There are many changes that need to be made to the front end eligibility process to get into both the Medicaid expansion as well as the exchange.  These changes have to reflect the fact that in 2014, Medicaid will be adding a large number of people all adults, up to 133% federal poverty level (FPL).   There will be a new set of eligibility criteria which will be a much more simplified, streamlined, income-based application process driven by the federal government.  It will draw on IRS tax information and that will be the hub of income eligibility determination for both the Medicaid expansion and the exchange.   The exchange will offer subsidies to people between 133-400% FPL.  The form of the subsidies will be IRA tax credits to reduce the cost of purchasing insurance.  All of this has to be done through one front end.  The Department is currently working with the Department of Human Resources, the Department of Information Technology and the Governor’s staff to evaluate various systems and information technologies solutions for this.  This is a very active process in the state right now and essential to the exchange.

4. The Medicaid Program will be going through a strategic planning process.  We will be looking at determining and prioritizing our longer range initiatives.  There will be so many pressing and urgent projects, the Program does not want to loose sight of some long-term very important projects in the day-to-day urgency of other things.  
5. The Medicaid Program will be looking at a concerted approach to rebalance the long-term care system and have a fresh look at what that might be.  
6. We will be looking at the MMIS system which is very old and has not been meeting provider or consumer needs.  There is an open procurement in place now.  
7. We will also be looking at getting some of the HealthChoice waiver changes made.  
8. The Department will be developing a family planning program in the next few months and will be devoting resources to the policy development and operational aspects of that program.
9. The Department is looking at how we get ready for health reform.  We are looking at the fact that over 170,000 more people will be coming into Medicaid and there are things that we have to prepare for to accomplish that.  We have to look at:

a) What is our strategy to build capacity in the delivery system and not overstress providers?
b) What is Medicaid’s relationship to the exchange?  We have to look at the whole person and their care coordination not just their eligibility coordination as they move in and out of different programs. 
Waiver, State Plan and Regulation Changes

Ms. Susan Tucker, Executive Director, Office of Health Services reported on changes to State Plans, regulations and waivers.  
The federal government just issued a new oral health care strategy. Each state will need to do an action plan for oral health.  The Department will be working with the Dental Advisory Committee as we move to implement our new annual report.
State Plan Amendments

The Department is embarking on a year-long journey to update the entire state plan to reflect our current processes.
Regulations

· The Department is concerned with the new home- and community-based services waiver regulations that just came out on April 15, 2011.  Some of the provisions may have an impact on services provided in our assisted living services under the Older Adults waiver.  We will have to look at how tightly the federal government defines community-based services.

· There will be some regulation changes to update pharmacy and HIV targeted case management regulations.  Personal care regulations will be updated to change the way we define family.  This is in response to the Long-Term Care Workgroup and expands the definition of who can provide personal care services.  
Public Mental Health System Report

Dr. Gayle Jordan-Randolph, Mental Hygiene Administration (MHA) reported the following:

· Value Options continues with authorization reviews.  

· A subcommittee of MCO medical directors met to review integration of care and develop strategies to address barriers.  They also discussed the potential impact of health care reform.

· MHA is collaborating with Medicaid to assess the need for updating rates and regulations.

· We now have telemental health regulations.  The Department continues to monitor access and outcomes associated with telemental health via two pilot programs.
Public Comments

There were no public comments.
Adjournment

Mr. Lindamood adjourned the meeting at 3:00 p.m. 
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